
 

Grand Junction, Colo., 
 
April 27th, 1927. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. with President Bell 
presiding. Those present and answering at roll call were 
Councilmen Bear, Meders, Fairley, Moslander, Ellison, Logsdon, 
Bell. City Manager Thompson, City Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk 
Niles were present. 
 
Delegations from the Presbyterian Church, Congregational Church, 
Court House, and Christian Science Church were present and 
presented protests to the Council, against the construction of a 

gas filling station at the corner of Sixth and White Avenues, for 
which a permit had been granted by them. The matter was 
discussed, and it was decided that nothing could be done at this 
time, as the property had already changed hands. 
 
The bond of Charles Koehler, plumber, was presented by the Clerk, 
having been approved by the City Attorney. Councilmen Meders 
moved, seconded by Councilman Bear that the bond be accepted and 
filed. Motion carried. 
 
City Manager Thompson presented a request from J. A. Harrison to 
install a curb gas pump with an awning over it, on South Fifth 
Street, near the bridge. The matter was discussed, and the point 
brought out that Mr. Harrison's sister had already been allowed a 

permit to build a filling station at this location. Councilman 
Logsdon moved, Councilman Bear seconded that the request for a 
curb gas pump with an awning over it be refused. Motion carried. 
 
City Manager Thompson stated that he had received the final 
zoning plans from Mr. S. R. DeBoer, and also a statement of the 
balance due him for this work. 
 
Councilman Moslander moved, seconded by Councilman Bear that the 
bill be approved in the sum of $1000.00, the balance to be held 
until the final approval of the proposed plans by the zoning 
commission. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: 
Councilmen voting "Yea", Bear, Meders, Fairley, Logsdon, Ellison, 
Moslander, Bell. All the Councilmen voting "Yea" the President 

declared the motion carried, and the City Clerk was instructed to 
make out a warrant for $1000.00. 
 
The matter of the payment of the policemen's uniforms was again 
brought up. President Bell, and Councilman Bear reporting that 
they had met with City Manager Thompson, Asst. Chief Decker, and 
Patrolman Martin and discussed the matter. Councilman Bear moved, 
Seconded by Councilman Logsdon that the City pay $200.00 to the 
Fair Store on the account of the policemen's uniforms, with the 
understanding that the police department are to refund the money 
to the City as soon as possible. Upon which motion the following 



vote was cast. Councilmen voting "Yea", Moslander, Logsdon, 

Ellison, Fairley, Bear, Meders, Bell. All the Councilmen voting 
"Yea", the President declared the motion carried, and instructed 
the City Clerk to draw a warrant for the sum of $200.00 in favor 
of The Fair Store. 
 
Councilman Bear moved, seconded by Councilman Meders that Mr. 
Hinman be allowed $150.00 for defense to date in the case of 
Ferrin against Decker and others. Upon which motion the following 
vote was cast: Councilmen voting "Yea", Moslander, Logsdon, 
Ellison, Fairley, Meders, Bear, Bell. All The Councilmen voting 
"Yea, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 
motion of Councilman Fairley, seconded by Councilman Ellison, the 

meeting adjourned until 10 o'clock A. M., May, 2nd, 1927. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
City Clerk 


